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BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 April 2010

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Ash, Welch, Hoult, Daniel (NDC) and Lord.



	216/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), Mrs Palmer, Lucas (NDC) and Alexander.  



	217/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of Full Council meeting held on 8                

      March 2010 were approved and signed.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 22 

     March 2010 were approved and signed.

(c) The minutes of the Property Committee meeting held     

4 March 2010 were approved,

 

	218/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Welch declared a prejudicial interest in Planning Application 49943 and personal interest in Planning Application 49952. Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Minute No. 226/2010/11. 



	219/2010/11


	Police Representation


	Apologies were received from Sgt Pearce. 



	220/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) Cllr Alexander declared a prejudicial interest in the first cheque to be drawn, AMPM, and left the room.  The cheque was approved and signed and Cllr Alexander then returned to the room.  The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £7,329.73.

(b) Statement of Accounts for March 2010 was noted.

         

	221/2010/11


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.  Cllr Mrs Chesters requested that the question of the Illingworth Shelter be placed on the Agenda for the next Parks and Gardens Committee meeting.



	222/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	223/2010/11


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	There was no report as Cllr Mrs Chugg was not present at the meeting.



	224/2010/11
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that they had been dealing with many planning applications through the Planning Committee at North Devon Council and that they were currently looking at ways of speeding up the application process.  

Cllr Daniel reported that there was a Braunton Locality Forum meeting being held on 15 April 2010 where the question of the BMX Track was being discussed.  He reported that the Planning Department had some issues with the proposed site.



	225/2010/11
	Purchase of Roses for The Anchor and Raised Bed in the Memorial Gardens


	It was AGREED to plant the Anchor with some roses, which would reduce the amount of summer planting and make it more sustainable.  It was also AGREED that the raised bed in the Memorial Gardens could be filled out by donations following the success of the rose beds of Peace that had been planted in 2009.



	226/2010/11


	Braunton in Bloom – Request Details for Proposals for Summer Planting and Future of the Organisation


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest.

Following Council’s letter of 16 February 2010, Mr Ray Shapland, Chairman of Braunton in Bloom, responded to say that the organisation had sufficient funds at present to enable a limited amount of planting to take place in the current year.  These would be three areas, Exeter Road the western side only from the antique shop to Squires Fish and Chip shop, the bed outside the betting shop and the two stands in The Square.  The latter would be professionallly planted by one of the local nurseries and there would be an overall colour scheme.  The redundant infrastructure was in the process of being removed.  It was anticipated that the current planting would take place in May or early June and that regards the future of the organisation, this would be reviewed in the Autumn and would be dependant on what fundraising could be achieved.

Council noted the contents of the letter and it was AGREED to respond to Mr Shapland to thank him for the information contained therein.



	227/2010/11


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (j) were received and noted.

The Chairman informed members that there were several street collection permit requests on the items to note and it was AGREED to contact the Licensing Department at North Devon Council to ask whether it was possible to advise the applicant that they should only collect on the public highway, as per the permit and not on any land within the ownership of the Parish Council i.e. the Village Green or The Anchor area, without Council’s permission, in order that this did not clash with any other organisations that may be using the area at the same time.


The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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